Reply to Professor Sautter
We would like to thank Professor Sautter for his comment on our paper. The comment corroborates several important points of the earlier Referee Report 1 and the comment by Professor Grimm. As concerns the call for an explanation of the strikingly different results for developed and developing countries, the revised version of our paper (which will be available in early January 2015) will refer to some recent studies, as requested by the anonymous reviewer, which may help explain our findings. Furthermore, we will take up the suggestion of Professor Grimm and explicitly mention the exploration of exact transmission channels between income inequality and health as an important issue for further research in the concluding section. In particular, we will list the issue of the quality and organization of health systems, stressed in the comment of Professor Sautter, as a channel deserving more attention. However, we agree with Professor Grimm that a more detailed discussion of these channels is beyond the scope of the present paper.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Professor Sautter correctly notes that we used Gini coefficients based on gross income in the previous version of our paper. This had also been criticized by the anonymous referee in the earlier report. Therefore, we re-ran all estimations with Gini coefficients based on net income. The results are largely in line with those in the previous version, even though it is of course correct that the Gini coefficients are generally lower when based on net incomes. The new results will be posted soon, as indicated above.
Many thanks again for the interest in our paper, constructive criticism and most helpful suggestions.

